Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, October 12, 2006
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1. Dean Hoch presented the current FY07 budget.  The College has a reserve of approximately $700K.  Spring growth revenue and summer school profits have been received and will be distributed to departments in the coming week.  FY08 departmental budget requests are due in November.  Items related to the instructional mission will receive the highest priority.  Provost Subbaswamy has allocated the 0.1 percent he held back in the mid-year salary raise pool. 
2. The Chairs considered a document that outlined departmental and faculty advising responsibilities.  The document was approved last spring by the College’s Executive Committee and the Directors of Undergraduate Studies.  Comments were offered regarding the tone and purpose of the document.  Chairs Yates and Carlson will work together to address these issues.
3. Dean Hoch discussed the Provost’s call for departmental strategic planning.  Departmental plans are due to the Dean’s Office in December.  The plans should focus on programmatic issues, outlining where the department and discipline are headed.  The Dean strongly encouraged departments to be creative.  

4. The Chairs began to report out on their departmental discussions on Derek Bok’s book, Our Underachieving Colleges.  The discussion will continue at the next Chair’s meeting.
